BELLA CENTER COPENHAGEN

SAFETY GUIDE

CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

Dear Guest

This guide will provide you with all necessary
information regarding the Coronavirus and how it
relates to Bella Center Copenhagen as a venue.

By reading this guide, it is our hope that you will
remain confident, that we as a venue are taking all
necessary precautions to avoid and mitigate any risk
concerning viral outbreaks in general, so that your
event, or an event you might be attending, will remain
a good and safe experience.
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THE CORONAVIRUS
OUTBREAK IN DENMARK

It is no secret that Denmark is one of the many
countries in Europe that have confirmed
outbreaks of the Coronavirus. However, it is
clear that the scale of the outbreak remains low
and is effectively managed by the very
competent Danish Health Authorities.

Currently there are a few confirmed cases of
infection in Denmark, and on that basis, the
Danish Health Authorities determines that the
risk of further outbreaks in Denmark is
moderate.

For further information regarding Coronavirus
in Denmark, please visit the Danish Health
Authority website:

https://www.sst.dk/da/Viden/Smitsomme-
sygdomme/Smitsomme-sygdomme-A-
AA/Coronavirus/Spoergsmaal-og-

svar/Questions-and-answers.

A POSITIVE OUTLOOK

We, as a venue have full confidence in the
effectiveness and capability of the Danish
Health Authorities and the Danish Health
System in general. Although there are
confirmed cases in Denmark, we remain
convinced that the scale and severity of the
outbreak will be kept at a manageable level.

As a venue we are closely monitoring and
continuously implementing all guidance and
recommendations provided by the Danish
Health Authority.

THE STATE OF AFFAIRS
AT BELLA CENTER

Bella Center fully acknowledges any concerns
our guests and visitors might have regarding
the Coronavirus outbreak, and take
responsibility for the necessity to provide any
relevant information that will promote a sense
of safety for anyone visiting our venue...

-.WE ARE STILL OPEN FOR BUSINESS

At Bella Center Copenhagen, full awareness &
vigilance regarding disease outbreaks is a top
priority, and this is no different for the current
Coronavirus outbreak.

We have put in place all necessary measures as
part of our everyday operation and are currently
monitoring the outbreak and its potential
impact. To date, we operate at full capacity and
intend to continue doing so, until told
otherwise.

«.OUR POLICY ON HEALTH & SAFETY
As a venue, we recognize our special
responsibility for care for our guests, and to
ensure that we take all necessary actions to
prevent risks to anybody visiting our venue.

Therefore, in times such as these, we feel a
need to reintroduce our health & safety policy:

All guests, visitors, event organizers and staff
must be fully protected from harm while at
Bella Center Copenhagen.

All activities in Bella Center must be conducted
in accordance with accepted good practices, to
ensure that activities do not compromise or
otherwise threaten the safety of all persons
present.

Health is a priority for everyone present at the
venue, which involves our having stringent
control measures in place in order to take care
of everyone present and within reason, to
control any health issues that may arise.

In acknowledging our role in Danish society as
a responsible participant and business leader
within the Congress and Exhibition industry,
Bella Center assumes responsibility as an
active participant in public health.

..WE ARE MANAGING THE RISK!

As an active participant in the containment of
the Coronavirus outbreak in Denmark, Bella
Center is currently implementing the following
measures:
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A consultancy has been established between
Bella Center and a medical doctor, to ensure
that our efforts are scientifically and medically
appropriate.

An Awareness Induction Program has been
completed with Bella Center Staff, to increase
the general awareness of the measures for
prevention of infection and heightened
personal hygiene. The Induction program
includes SOPs, policies and awareness posters
as well as readily available disinfection points
throughout the entire venue and offices.

Stay-at-home instructions have been issued for
all staff who are returning from confirmed high-

risk countries and/or are experiencing
symptoms that could be related to the
Coronavirus.

An Onsite Health-screening Program have
been developed to be implemented in case of

increased risk or concern. The Screening
programs involve health screening,
interviewing, evaluation and quarantine
protocols conducted by trained medical
professionals alongside Bella Center safety
staff.

Increased cleaning and sanitation protocols

have been implemented, including an
increased focus on the frequency of cleaning
as well as the disinfection and sanitation of all
surfaces, door handles, restroom faucets, food-
preparation stations etc.

Our professional cleaning staff have increased
focus on providing a clean and infection-free
environment for guests and staff alike.

A Symptom-care Package has been developed

which includes staff instructions in case a
person should be experiencing symptoms on-
site, procedures to be followed by on-site staff
in managing persons with symptoms, available
equipment and containment protocols
including containment rooms.

A Coronavirus taskforce has been established

as a risk management initiative to closely follow

up and adapt our approach in case of any
escalation and/or changes to national or local
conditions, that might affect our plans and
procedures in Bella Center.

Increased Food hygiene Protocols have been
introduced, including extra supervision of food
distribution, food hygiene self-assessment
processes, food handling processes and
sanitary conditions regarding buffets.

GUEST CULTURE AND
VISITOR SELF AWARENESS

As a venue we expect our guests and visitors
to take all necessary measures and precautions
for the benefit of all.

We expect and require our guests and visitors
to be extra vigilant of their own state of health,
and to take appropriate action, before
attending an event at Bella Center.

Guests who have experienced symptoms that
could be related to the Coronavirus are
strongly advised to stay at home and seek
medical attention as soon as possible, in
accordance with guidelines provided by the
Danish Health Authorities. - The Danish Health
Authorities can be reached on hotline: +45 72
2274 59.

We expect of our guests and visitors to be
extra mindful of personal hygiene, including
washing your hands often and thoroughly as
well as using hand-disinfection where possible
and frequently.

When coughing and sneezing, do soin a
disposable handkerchief or in the inner part of
the elbow.

Guests are advised to avoid others showing
visible illness and to report any visibly ill
persons to our onsite First Aid Responder, who
will be available at all events hosted at Bella
Center.
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